

## **Urgent News**

**Psalter Selection:** The psalter selection for next week is #53. The memory work is Luke 15:2.

**NHD:** All of the students in 6/7 were winners at the regional competition held last Saturday. They will go on to state competition in April. Congratulations to you and your teacher, Mrs. DeVries!

**Elementary Reading Month:** Fun and educational activities are planned for the month of March. Check out the calendar of activities that is attached to the memo email.

**End of Third Quarter and Report Cards:** March 22 will be the end of the third quarter. Report cards will go home on Tuesday, March 26.

**Spring Break:** Spring break will go from March 29 – April 5.

**Art Prize:** Art Prize projects are due **Tuesday, March 19. Please note the change of date.** Kindergarteners may bring their projects in on Monday, March 18 or Tuesday, March 19.

Parents, grandparents and friends may view the Art Prize entries and visit the classrooms for exciting presentations and student projects on Wednesday, **March 20**. Families with last names beginning with A-K come from 12:30-1:15 and families with last names beginning with L-Z come from 1:25-2:40. Art Prize winners will be announced on Monday, **March 25**.

## General News

There will be **no hot lunch** next week due to Art Prize

**KPS Busing:** There will be **no KPS busing** March 22, and March 25-28.

**Spelling Bee Preliminaries Winners:** Spelling Bee preliminaries were held in the classroom on March 14.

4th – Simon Vergunst, Moriah Mol - Maelle runner up

5th – Tenley Blok, Vivian Kleppe - Alec runner up

6th – Natalie Dingemans, Marten Kleppe - Jed runner up

7th – Madison DeVries, Charity VB - Reagan runner up

8th – Jenessa Kleyn, Anna VB - Allyson runner up

9th – Lydia N., Cali VD - Emma runner up

Vision and Hearing Screening: Kalamazoo County Health Department will screen our students for vision and hearing on March 25. Kindergarten, 2nd & 4th grades will receive hearing screening and 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th & 9th grades will receive vision screening. If you would like your child to receive screening not listed above, please let the office know.

**Playground Setup:** The construction of the new playground will take place as soon as the school is out of session. Please contact Andre (269-290-1191) if you are interested in volunteering to set up.

All this the Lord willing, and we live.